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NOTIFICATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF ADR  

 

In response to the letter of the Clerk of the Environmental Appeals Board (“Board”) dated 

October 24, 2013, and within the extended timeline established by the letter from the Board dated 

November 12, 2013, the United States Department of the Air Force (“Air Force”) states that it is 

committed to the Alternate Dispute Resolution (“ADR”) process and is interested in participating 

in the Board’s Pilot ADR Program for this matter.  During discussions with Everett Volk, Assistant 

Regional Counsel for the Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) Region 8, the undersigned 

expressed the Air Force’s desire to commence the ADR procedures, as outlined in Section II of the 

Board’s ADR Program Information Sheet, after EPA Region 8 files its Response to the Petition 

for Review.  The Air Force believes that commencing ADR after the filing of EPA Region 8’s 

Response will aid the ADR process by (1) allowing the parties to fully evaluate each side’s 

legal position; (2) helping to narrow the issues presented for review; and (3) potentially allowing 

the parties to reach a resolution.  As such, the Air Force accepts the Board’s offer to participate 

in the ADR Program and is willing to work with EPA Region 8 and the Board in establishing a 

timeline for the commencement of ADR.  The Air Force further states that it has no objection to 

extending, as needed, the deadline for filing EPA Region 8’s Response to the Petition for Review, 

currently set for November 27, 2013. 




